## IRON COUNTY MEMORIAL BUILDIING RESTORATION COMMITTEE

Minutes, November 16, 2015

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe Walesewicz, Dorothy Walesewicz, Laverne Morello, Judy Nevela, Joe Serbin, Joe Pinardi, Kathy Koski, Karen Tenlen, Pat DiLuna

Bill Opened the meeting at 5:30. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, Pat affirmed that the meeting notices were properly posted, and Pat read the minutes from the meeting of October 19th. Motion made to accept, seconded, and approved.

COMMUNICATIONS - Joe Walesewicz had a phone call and letter regarding inspection of the building. This is to be approved for Workmen's Compensation which only applies to the Bowling Alley. Joe will meet with the woman tomorrow afternoon to do the inspection.

Bill Thomas had a letter from Bob Traczyk representing Post 58 of the Legion. He stated that the Legion voted at the last meeting to donate the pin setters to the Memorial Building and included the bill of sale for the original purchase.

FUNDRAISERS Kathy reported that the craft fair raised \$475 She also said we need coffee pots which don't leak and two Nesco cookers. She already has found a crock pot and purchased it for 50 cents. Motion made, seconded, and approved for Kathy to purchase the necessary items which are used at most of the fundraisers.

Question was raised about an item in last month's financial report regarding money loaned to the quilt show. Joe explained that he gave the quilt show change before the show, and they returned the same amount.

TREASURER'S REPORT —There is \$6,702.39 in the checking account. All bills are paid. Kathy will have another \$500 from the Craft Fair and the Fun Frolic to deposit.

Joe suggested supplying the food for the Harma party instead of giving them a gift certificate but it was decided that since their party is partly pot luck, the gift certificate will allow them to buy whatever other food they want.

RESERVATIONS — December 4, Health Department, April 9th, Dart League

There are now 17 reservations for 2016.

Kathy brought up the idea of having a Festival of Trees in December 2016 where a business can buy and decorate a tree and then the public is invited to the Memorial Building to bid on the trees.

The unexpected snow was a problem for the Craft Fair as the guys who usually take care of snow were unavailable due to other committments. Bill Thomas assured everyone that he would be responsible for snow removal.

OLD BUSINESS—-The boiler and the radiators need attention. Bill will try to get Arvid here to take care of the problems as he is familiar with the whole system as he has worked on it in the past. Joe Pinardi stressed that the system should get a permanent fix and funds were available.

We need to have more help and more games for next years Fun Frolic. It was suggested that we get students from the High School, the National Honor Society, and the Community Bible Church.

The outside painting of the building looks terrific, and Karen found an anonymous "Thumbs Up" thank you card taped to the Bowling Alley door.

NEW BUSINESS —There are two 4 X 8 murals in the old High School gym and Pete Giovanoni wants them out of the building. The classes who painted them want them preserved, so Joe W and Jeff will go to see them to determine if they are something we can use at the Memorial Building.

The next meeting will be on January 11th, 2016 at 5:30 same place.

Adjourned at 6:30